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John T. Burnett

ASSOCIATE GENERAL COUNSEL
PROGRESS ENERGY SERVICE COMPANY, LLC

May 21, 2009
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING

Ms. Ann Cole, Commission Clerk
Florida Public Service Commission
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard
Tallahassee, FL. 32399-0850

Re:  Summary of Auburndale Cogen Event on May 14-15, 2009; Undocketed
Dear Ms. Cole:

According to FPSC Rule 25-17.086, “Periods During Which Purchases are Not
Required”, Progress Energy Florida (PEF) is providing notice to the Florida Public
Service Commission that PEF transmission path RECK — FPC was limited to OMW of
ATC for 5/14/2009 through 5/15/2009 during peak period. During this period,
Auburndale was not able to deliver non-firm power to PEF.

In order to determine available ACT, contingencies studies were performed on the
system on 5/14/2009, which confirmed contingencies seen in previous studies. With
multiple planned outages, PEF has calculated 132 MW of firm ATC for the path RECK —
FPC. There is an existing transmission service request, reference number 72969898
which is a Yealy Firm Network reservation for 132 MW from 1/1/2009 to 1/1/2014 for
RECK- FPC. This pre-existing firm reservation was not affected by the outages during
this time period.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter. Should you have any questions,
please feel free to call me at (727) 820-5184.
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